



1855 VT Route 100 • Hyde Park, VT 05655 p. 802.651.5454 f. 802.888.7931

October 29, 2021

Jaime M. Colby, P.E.
Solid Waste Management Bureau
Waste Management Division
New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services
29 Hazen Drive, PO Box 95
Concord, NH 03302-0095

Re: Proposed Granite State Landfill, 172 Douglas Drive, Dalton, NH Standard Permit Application Number 2021-52265

Dear Ms. Colby:

Than you for your letter of October 14, 2021 addressing your expectations concerning the timing of Granite State Landfill LLC (GSL) submittals to the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, Waste Management Division (NHDES).

GSL expects to continue with submission of information to NHDES as noted in your correspondence, and appreciates that you interpret Env-Sw 304.03 as requiring that "a solid waste application must have the substantive content necessary for NHDES to conduct a technical review" for an application to be deemed complete. Please understand that we must reserve our right to contest this interpretation if it results in an unreasonable delay in the processing of GSL's application.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter. If you should have questions or concerns, please reach out to me at (802) 651-5454, or by email at john.gay@casella.com.

Sincerely,

John Gay, E.I.

Permits, Compliance & Engineering

c. Kevin Roy, NCES
Bryan Gould, Esq., Cleveland, Waters & Bass, P.A.
Robert J. Grillo, P.E., CMA Engineers
Adam Sandahl, P.E., CMA Engineers
Timothy J. White, P.G., Sanborn Head & Associates